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CALENDAR 
OCTOBER 2017 

30 2018 Kindergarten Orientation #3 

 

November 2017 

3 P&C Morning Tea 

6 K-2 Swimming Scheme starts 

6 Stage 3 Planetarium Excursion 

8 Musica Viva K-6 

8 P&C Meeting 7:30pm staffroom 

12 P&C Market day 10am – 4pm Sunday 

13 Selective High School Application 

Website closes (Year 5 students) 

14 Year 6 Interrelate program begins 

17 P&C Morning Tea 

23 Year 6 White Ribbon Day 

27 Performing Arts Evening 

 

December 2017 

1 P&C Morning Tea 

7 K-2 Presentation Day Assembley 

8 3-6 Presentation Day Assembly 

12 P&C AGM 

12 K-2 Concert 

13 Year 6 Graduation Assembly 2pm 

13 Year 6 Graduation Dinner 6:30pm 

14 Semester Two Reports  

15 School Picnic 

 

CONTACT 
 

Croydon Public School  

39 Young Street 

CROYDON NSW 2132  

Phone: 9747 5457  

Fax: 9747 3929  

Email: croydon-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web: www.croydon-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  

Twitter: @CroydonPS 

PBL GOLD AWARDS 
Jasper (1P), Sereni (1T), Miela (4H), Mark (6S), Harry 

(KL), Cadell (2M), Angelina (KL) 

PBL SILVER AWARDS 
Georgie (1S), Jasper (1P), Joon (1T), Arthur (KI), 

Amia (KI), Sarah (4H), Andre (4H), Eren (KJ), 

Timothy (KJ), Miranda (2M), Nathan (KA), Lachlan 

(KA), Sam (KA), Georgia (4J), Luke (6S), Elise 

(3/4K), Liana (3W), Rose (2N) 

PBL BRONZE AWARDS 
Matthew (KA), Sophie (3W), Jason (3/4K), Thanassi 

3/4M, Luke (2W), Julian (2M), Charlotte (2M), Elina 

(6S), Kavin (6S), Solomon (6S), Ellenore (3/4K), 

Michelle (1S), Alonzo (KS), Josephine (KS), Rosheen 

(3P), Justin (4H, Andy (2N), Tom (2N) 

 

PRINCIPAL’S CERTIFICATES 
Ezekiel (2C), Abby (2C), Jun (2W), Anita (4J) 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Last term it was announced by the State 

Government that Croydon Public School would be 

funded for a building upgrade. Few details were 

available at that time about the scope of the 

project. This term regular planning meetings for the 

building project have commenced. The planning 

group includes Kathy Powzun, Director Strathfield 

Network, representatives from MACE and NBRS, the 

project managers and architects, Mr David Wood, 

the P&C representative, and myself. Later this term 

there will be opportunities for consultation with the 

school community. I will provide regular updates 

on the building project through the newsletter and 

at P&C meetings. 

Our school canteen desperately needs volunteers 

at the moment on Mondays to Thursdays. If you 

can give your time to assist please contact Di, our 

canteen manager, on 0421 156 713 or email Jenny 

Indge (jen.indge@gmail.com). 

http://www.croydon-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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School finishes at 3.00pm each day and all students 

should be picked up by 3.15pm. We understand 

that sometimes parents are running late due to 

unexpected circumstances however, students 

should not routinely be picked up after 3.15pm. 

Parents who cannot be at school by 3.15pm should 

make arrangements with COSCARE for their 

children. Also, no children should be playing in the 

bottom playground after school without direct 

supervision by a parent or carer. 

Cathy Lucantonio 

Principal 

 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR 

LEARNING  
The Positive Behaviour for Learning focus this 

fortnight is being safe in the computer room. Ask 

your child about how they can be safe in the 

computer room this week. 
 

 

 

 

For more information about Positive Behaviour for 

Learning and our award system, please see the 

school website. On our PBL site, you will find a 

matrix that you can use at home to reinforce the 

school expectations.  

 http://www.croydonp.schools.nsw.edu.au/oursch

ool/positivebehaviour-for-learning  

 

 

SABINA HIGGINS VISITS KJ 
Last Friday, Sabina Higgins came to visit Ms Yu’s 

kindergarten class. Mrs Higgins, wife of President of 

Ireland, Michael D. Higgins, is related to Emily in KJ. 

Mrs Higgins read Oscar Wilde’s children’s story, 

‘The Selfish Giant’ to the children and KJ 

performed a rousing version of “Kookaburra Sits In 

the Old Gum Tree’ for our special guests. Mrs 

Higgins presented our Captains with a collection 

of Oscar Wilde’s children stories and reminded us 

that; “Everywhere is on top of the world”. 

 

Mrs Higgins presented our Captains with a 

collection of Oscar Wilde’s children stories and 

reminded us that; “Everywhere is on top of the 

world”. 

 

2018 SCHOOL STUDENT TRANSPORT 

SCHEME AND TERM BUS PASS TRAVEL 
Applications for 2018 School Student Transport 

Scheme (SSTS) and Term Bus Pass (TBP) travel 

entitlements are now open. 

In coming days students who hold an SSTS 

entitlement and are changing grade bands i.e. 

going from year 2 to 3 or year 6 to 7 and 

changing school, and students whose entitlement 

was approved under a medical condition, will 

receive notification by email or post informing 

them of the pending expiry of their entitlement. 

TBP holders will also receive notification.  

 Students enquiring about pending cancellation 

should be advised to go online to 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDet

ails to update details/make application for next 

year’s entitlement.  

http://www.croydonp.schools.nsw.edu.au/ourschool/positivebehaviour-for-learning
http://www.croydonp.schools.nsw.edu.au/ourschool/positivebehaviour-for-learning
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails
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 Application needs to be made before 31 

December 2017 to ensure their entitlement is 

updated and their current card is not cancelled. If 

application is made after the expiry of their 

entitlement (31 December) the system will 

automatically cancel their card and a new one 

will need to be issued. 

  

Please note: Students who are changing grade 

band and are remaining at the same school will 

not receive notification and do not need to 

reapply (the system now automatically validates 

a student’s on-going eligibility if at the same 

school and going from infants to primary or 

primary to secondary). Where a student meets the 

new eligibility the system will automatically 

update their entitlement and card. 

 

Students in the Opal area applying for a SSTS or 

TBP entitlement for the first time will receive their 

card (posted to the nominated address) a week 

or two before the commencement of 2018 

classes. Please note that new cards for 2018 are 

not posted in 2017 or during the Christmas / New 

Year period. 

 

PRIMARY ETHICS AT CROYDON 

UPDATE AND CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS 

 

Ethics classes have started for Kindy, Year 1 and 

Year 2 for children not enrolled in scripture classes.  

In ethics classes, children learn how to think 

logically, disagree respectfully and support their 

arguments with evidence, rather than act 

according to blind habit or peer pressure.  

Children discuss topic such as: 

- imagining how others feel 

- how do we treat living things? 

- what is laziness? 

- how do we disagree in a respectful way? 

In 2018 Ethics classes will be offered for children in 

Kindy, Year 1, Year 2 and Year 3 who are not 

enrolled in a scripture class.  Given there are 

already  waiting lists for the current ethics classes, 

we are looking for more volunteers to train as 

Primary Ethics teachers.  

 

If you are looking for an opportunity to make a 

valuable contribution to our school, please visit 

www.primaryethics.com.au or contact me on 

0418 965 420 or jocarlisle@hotmail.com . 

 

 

NUDE FOOD FRIDAY 
Nude Food Friday is still happening! This term our 

weekly prizes are a wind up torch and fan, 

no batteries required. Perfect for keeping you cool 

in summer and away from the dark side! We have 

a spectacular horde of big end of year prizes, with 

not just one pair of tickets to Sea Life or Wild Life 

Sydney, but EIGHT! That's right! 8 prizes, consisting 

of 2 tickets to either Sea Life Sydney OR Wild Life 

Sydney. You have to be in it to win it. 

 

Nude Food Friday is not just about winning prizes, or 

keeping our playground clean and tidy and 

keeping waste disposal costs down, it's about 

fostering sustainable attitudes and thinking in our 

students and ensuring that they are learning 

valuable lessons about human impact on animals, 

plants and the environment.  

 

 

  

COLGATE BRIGHT SCHOOLS, 

BRIGHT SMILES 
Thank you to all that participated by bringing in oral 

care waste to be recycled. This has now closed (as 

of 31/10/17) and we are no longer accepting these 

items. 

http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
mailto:jocarlisle@hotmail.com
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BEAUTY PRODUCTS RECYCLING 

PROGRAM- HELP US WIN A 

PLAYGROUND 

We’re competing in the 2017 Garnier & TerraCycle 

Recycled Playground Competition!  

 

The school that collects the most waste will win the 

playground worth $45 000! The first runner-up will 

win $2,500 for their school plus $500 worth of 

Garnier products, and the second runner-up will 

win $1000 plus $500 worth of Garnier products.  

 

If you could please bring any or all of the following 

products to our school before 1 December, we’ll 

take care of the rest! By donating your used beauty 

products, you’ll be helping us in our collection 

efforts and increasing our chance of winning. You 

will also be able to vote for our school between 13 

November and 8 December to increase our 

chance of winning.  

 

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES AND 

PAYMENT DUE DATES 
Payment for excursions and activities cannot be 

accepted after the advertised closing date for 

each activity or excursion. Please remember to 

pay for activities by the advertised cut-off date if 

you wish your child/children to participate.  

 

Classes 

Involved 

Event Cost Payment 

Cut-off 

Date 
Year 6  Interrelate $37 31 October 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS: GROUPS 
Sport and extra-curricular photos are now 

available to purchase online at:  

http://www.theschoolphotographer.com.au/   

using the access code: 17S424EC33C 

All questions about the photographs should be 

directed to:  

The School Photographer P/L 

Unit 20, 14-16 Stanton Rd 

Seven Hills, NSW. 2147 

enquiries@theschoolphotographer.com.au 

Tel: 02 9674 9824 

Fax: 02 9674 9834 

 

YEAR 6 FUNDRAISER 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK  
This year our Year 6 classes are fundraising for their 

end of year gift and graduation by selling The 

Entertainment Book. Please support our Year 6 

students by purchasing one as soon as possible, 

the earlier you purchase the more time you have 

to use it! 

If you purchase an Entertainment Book, it will be 

sent home with your child. When ordering please 

order online using the Entertainment Book link 

http://www.entbook.com.au/20147x6  

You may purchase multiple books, books for 

different areas and digital memberships.  

There is a sample copy of the Entertainment book 

in the office if people wish to view before buying.  

If you have any questions please see Miss Sutton in 

6S or see the flyer at the end of this newsletter. 

 

P&C NEWS 
The CROYDON PUBLIC MARKET held on SUNDAY 12th 

NOVEMBER, 10am - 4pm is just under two weeks 

away. Hope you and your families can join us for a 

great community event. 

 

Have you bought your rides armband tickets 

yet?  Make sure you purchase via 

http://www.theschoolphotographer.com.au/
mailto:enquiries@theschoolphotographer.com.au?subject=Website%20enquiry
http://www.entbook.com.au/20147x6
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www.flexischools.com.au in order to get the 

discounted price. 

 

Have you signed up to volunteer? There are still 

many spots available, please sign up today using 

this link: https://tinyurl.com/croydonmarket2017 

 

At the end of last term a survey was sent out about 

the class parent reps. A BIG thank you to all the 

parents, carers and teachers that took the time to 

participate. Here is a snapshot of the survey results: 

 

An overwhelming 105 responses were received! Of 

those classes that currently have a class parent 

representative, 84% of respondents felt that the role 

of class parent representative added value by 

improving communication between teachers, 

parents and the P&C. 

 

What some of the parents had to say: 

‘Great conduit between teacher and parents’ 

‘It’s difficult keeping on top of everything so the 

comms from the rep are great’ 

‘Every class should have one!’ 

 

As a direct result of the survey we aim to: 

- Provide a clearer outline of the expectations of 

the class parent representative, to achieve more 

consistency across class groups 

- Engage more year groups, particularly years 5&6, 

which are not currently as well represented 

- Promote the roles from the beginning of the 

school year, aiming to introduce parent 

representatives as part of the meet the teacher 

evenings 

- To place more emphasis on class based 

communication, reducing duplication of 

information already available through other 

existing school communications 

 

If you think the role of class parent rep might be for 

you please get in touch with our lovely class parent 

rep co-ordinators: 

 

Megan Byrne byrneam@optusnet.com.au 

Emma Norgrove emmanorgrove@gmail.com 

Catherine O’Sullivan catnken@bigpond.net.au 

 

They are already planning for 2018! 

 

The next P&C meeting will be held on Wednesday 

8th November, refreshments from 7pm meeting at 

730pm. Remember, to keep up to date with P&C 

news and events please LIKE our Facebook page 

https://www.facebook.com/CPSPC/ 

Mee Ling Munier 

CPS P&C President 

 

P&C SOCIAL AND FUNDRAISING 

COMMITTEE NEWS 

 

 
 
Fortnightly Morning Tea this Friday in the hall after 

drop off. We will be doing a few things to help 

prepare for the Market so please come along to 

help out and have a cuppa, chat with other 

parents, and your toddlers can play with the toys. 

 

Croydon Public Market – Sunday 12th 

November 10-4pm 

 

 
 
Less than 2 weeks to go until the Croydon Public 

Market! For the 9th year in a row this event is looking 

to be an awesome event. We have great rides 

coming, super yummy food stalls run by the 

different nationalities in our school, many special 

stalls selling their high quality and unique goods. 

 

Our Market is much loved by the families at our 

school and the wider community, let’s make this 

year’s market yet again another successful 
day. Last year we raised a record amount at this 

event only because we had the support of so 

many parents in the school who all came and 

helped out. We need everyone to get involved by 

helping to volunteer on a stall, baking a cake, 

donating to the Lucky Lottery or even by just buying 

rides wristbands and turning up with your kids. 

 

Have you: 

Signed up to be a volunteer on the day? 

https://tinyurl.com/croydonmarket2017 

https://myemail.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=bACTuQAUaKsZGYw1ikUQx0Eqmie3BjlDYVj6piONMbpw8HXOER_VCAFodHRwOi8vd3d3LmZsZXhpc2Nob29scy5jb20uYXUv
https://myemail.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=XtKutc4DtCgNTsCwgnV8uwMNNYHGlIfLBUDYywBIH49w8HXOER_VCAFodHRwczovL3Rpbnl1cmwuY29tL2Nyb3lkb25tYXJrZXQyMDE3
https://myemail.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=OO6o_hlVS-Pgb92yCC9uWpA7dVuPVEaujAPxUtzdWOdw8HXOER_VCAFtYWlsdG86YnlybmVhbUBvcHR1c25ldC5jb20uYXU.
https://myemail.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=JqAcYMhsQQccCHuDeh3UHOwi8NH0jabeSbtaBNc_ayBw8HXOER_VCAFtYWlsdG86ZW1tYW5vcmdyb3ZlQGdtYWlsLmNvbQ..
https://myemail.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=75GAX2kJ1w5ud6emtN0fLI9entv3B_8cPanCmBSqnkRw8HXOER_VCAFtYWlsdG86Y2F0bmtlbkBiaWdwb25kLm5ldC5hdQ..
https://myemail.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=z4-6UKO_JbFnUH3ejtd2mFR3RZQFQnRF9hSBFUfgGgVw8HXOER_VCAFodHRwczovL3d3dy5mYWNlYm9vay5jb20vQ1BTUEMv
https://tinyurl.com/croydonmarket2017
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Bought rides armbands for your kids? 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/ 

Signed up to bake a cake for the cake 

stall?  https://tinyurl.com/cakestall2017 

Brought in a donation for the Lucky Lottery or 

Chocolate Coin Toss? We are running a Lucky 

Lottery stall where you can buy tickets to win a gift 

hamper of your choosing. Each year has been 

asked to bring in a small donation for these 

hampers. We are also running a Chocolate coin 

toss activity so need donations of chocolate blocks 

for this. Simple idea: Throw a coin, if it lands on a 

chocolate bar, you get to keep it! See picture 

below for what this activity will look like. 

 

 
 

If you would like more information on anything to 

do with the Croydon Public Market, please contact 

Jackie Speak 0438177700 or Mee Ling Munier 

0425365508 or email us at eventscps@yahoo.com 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP UPDATE 

 

CLEARLY LABEL ALL CHILD’S ITEMS OF CLOTHING!!! 

Any queries you may have, please call/SMS Irene - 

Uniform Shop Coordinator, on 0403 083 925. 

OR email us 

on, croydonpublicschooluniforms@gmail.com 

OR come into the shop and speak to one of our 

dedicated parent volunteers 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 

TERM 3 WINNERS: Congratulations to the following 

from last term’s draws. 

Volunteer: Clarinda Chen 

Magazine/Book Giveaway: Louise Carnevale 

Flexischools User: Luca H (1K) 

READ-A-THON VOUCHERS: Don’t forget to use your 

vouchers as they will expire t the end of this term 

(2017).  There are still a lot to be redeemed. 

 

FOOTY FINALS FEVER: We had over 500 orders for 

this last-minute special at the end of Term 3! Great 

to see so much support for this. 

 

***Reminder: CULTURE CLASH/SPECIAL orders MUST 

NOT be placed in the Fees Box*** 

Please order online (www.flexischools.com.au) or 

place in class lunch baskets. 

CULTURE CLASH TERM 4: KOREAN! Will be held on 

Thursday 23rd November – more details coming 

out soon – keep an eye out for flier/order form. 

APRONS: Does anyone have a Croydon PS Apron 

at home? May have been taken home by 

mistake? Please return any to the Canteen – 

THANK YOU  

CANCELLING ORDERS: It is fine to cancel lunch 

orders (due to illness or absent from school) BUT 

this must be done BEFORE 11AM PLEASE. 

DAILY SPECIALS:  Check out the attached Term 4 

Menu for the new daily specials.  Jumbo Sliders, 

Cheddar Chicken & Coleslaw, Kefta Lamb 

Kebabs and the ever-popular Croydon Burger.  

Yum yum!! Remember we also have Snack Packs 

available to purchase for Recess or have for later 

on in the day.  They can be ordered to pick up or 

bought at Recess or delivered to classrooms at 

lunchtime.   

CANTEEN ROSTER: Please check the roster in this 

week’s newsletter for TERM 4.  And a reminder for 

all volunteers - if you can't make your shift, and/or 

need to change it, please let Di (Canteen 

Supervisor) know directly.  Her number is 0421 156 

713. 

 

 

P&C COMMITTEE 

Name Role 

Mee Ling Munier President 

Sally Steele Vice-president 

Jacqui Bouf Vice-president 

Rob Scott Secretary 

Anna Bradica Treasurer 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/
https://tinyurl.com/cakestall2017
mailto:eventscps@yahoo.com
mailto:croydonpublicschooluniforms@gmail.com
http://www.flexischools.com.au)/
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CANTEEN NEWS 

CANTEEN ROSTER:  Please check the roster in this week’s newsletter for NEXT TERM (4!) And remember - if you 

can't make your shift, and/or need to change it, please let Di (Canteen Supervisor) know directly.  Her 

number is 0421 156 713. 

 

 

 

Term 4, 

2017 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Date     

 30/10/16 31/10/16 01/11/16 02/11/16 

Week 4 Helen O'Grady Phoebe Li Sally Steele Lisa Brentnall 

 Mary White Heather Condren Cecilia Chan Philippa Durant 

 Emma Brown    

 06/11/16 07/11/16 08/11/16 09/11/16 

Week 5 Jaime Higgins Yolanda Liu Claire Sives Jo Shetty 

 Gaynor Boroczky Ainslie Windle Apenisa/Yen Lina Laganis 

     

 13/11/16 14/11/16 15/11/16 16/11/16 

Week 6 Clarinda Chen Deb Helmrich Gregor Stronach 9-11 Lisa Johnson 

 Masako Boskovski Brian Howle Lina Laganis Catherine Hardy 

   Laura Hall  

 20/11/16 21/11/16 22/11/16 23/11/16 

Week 7 Louise Pirie Magdalena 

Suminovski 

Jenny Fuentes Lina Laganis 

 Penny Jones 11am-2pm Jacqui Bouf Su Jones 

  Queeny  Mikie Y 

 27/11/16 28/11/16 29/11/16 30/11/16 

Week 8 Claire Van 

Heyningen 

Lexi Hunter Tom Jellett Lina Laganis 

 Anna Bradica Jane Ainsworth Nick Jones Yvonne Lonsdale 

     

 04/12/16 05/12/16 06/12/16 07/12/16 

Week 9 Laura Hall Magdalena 

Suminovski 

Cecilia Chan Rob Scott 

 Lina Laganis Brian Howle HELP NEEDED! Su Jones 

     

 11/12/16 12/12/16 13/12/16 14/12/16 

Week 10 Joanne Pettit Jenny Fuentes Gregor Stronach 9-11 Lina Laganis 

 Lina Laganis Noris Scandelin Rob Scott Mikie Y 

  Matthew S Queeny  

If you cannot make your shift, or alternatively you are able to fill a 'Help 

Needed' spot, please call the Canteen Supervisor Diana Dean ASAP:- 

9747 3557 or                            

0421 156 713 

 

 

 

 

BEAUTY PRODUCTS RECYCLING PROGRAM- HELP US WIN A PLAYGROUND 

 

Croydon Public School - Term 4, 2017 - Canteen Roster 
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CHESS!! 
 

Learn to be a chess champion! Coaching for students at Croydon Public School is held on: Beginner/Rookie: 

Wednesdays from 12:50pm to 1:45pm, starting on 19 July 2017 Intermediate: Wednesdays from 12:50pm to 

1:45pm, starting on 19 July 2017 

Learning and playing chess helps children develop their logical thinking and problem solving skills, improves 

their concentration and focus, while also being a great source of enjoyment. Activities include group lessons on 

a demonstration chess board or interactive whiteboard, puzzle solving and fun practice games. 

 
Students earn merit awards by making checkmates, or by displaying skills and positive qualities, which all 

good chess players strive to develop. 

 
If your child is interested in taking part, you can collect an enrolment form from the school office, or email 

enrol@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au for a copy. For all enquiries, please contact Sydney Academy of Chess 

on (02) 9745 1170. 

 

 

 

Girls and boys are invited to play for Ashfield Cricket Club this coming season. Register online 

at www.acc.nsw.cricket.com.au . 

Level 1 30A George St, Burwood 2134 
Office: (02) 9745 1170 

 

mailto:enrol@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au
http://www.acc.cricket.nsw.com/
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